Draft minutes from NoSCA AGM held on Sunday 7th February 2016 at Elgin City Football Club, Elgin
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Blake (Fixtures Secretary), C Farr (Minutes), M Fox (Reserve Fixtures), G Chappell (Treasurer) and representatives from the following clubs: Nairn, Elgin, Fochabers, Huntly, Forres, Fort William, Northern Counties, Ross County, Buckie.  Also present: N Cameron (Cricket Scotland), K Ross, D Davidson, Tony Brian
	Item
	
	Action

	1.0
	Welcome
	

	
	a) J Bishop welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for attending. He introduced Tony Brian of Cricket Scotland and explained that Mr Brian would be making a presentation on reforming the Governance of Cricket Scotland after the AGM.
b) J Bishop gave a reprise of a presentation made by S Elkjar on the Thriving Clubs programme and recommended all clubs to try to make steps towards becoming more welcoming and involving their wider communities.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H McQuarrie (Skye & Lochalsh), T Cowman (N. Counties), R Rae (Ross Co.), A Duncan (Elgin), M Cannon (Cricket Scotland).
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Accuracy of minutes of 2015 AGM
	

	
	M Fox proposed and K Neill seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Matters Arising 
	

	
	a) None raised
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Presidents Report
	

	
	a) J Bishop reported that 2015 had largely been a positive season with increases in the number of adults and juniors participating, more games completed, more umpires involved, more coaching and more age group cricket.  With an increase in coaches there would be more opportunities for youngsters to become involved and J Bishop encouraged all clubs to consider applying to NoSCA for financial assistance for this.
The new website had been well used along with facebook which was very popular.  He felt that better relationships had been built with printed media too.

Thanks went to the main sponsors, Black Dog Financial Services and Blake Geoservices.

Thanks went to the office bearers.

J Bishop welcomed closer links with Cricket Scotland with Tony Brian (CS Chairman) attending 2 committee meetings and M Cannon (CS Chief Executive) attending the annual dinner and one of the meetings.  2 clubs had joined the Thriving Clubs scheme through Cricket Scotland and more places would be available in 2016.  NoSCA would have a place on the Cricket Scotland board under new proposals although this may change if a Caledonia Cricket Association is formed.
NoSCA meetings had been well attended, all had been quorate and the workshop on the new Constitution had been a success.  The 2015 handbook was successful, well received and cost neutral.  NoSCA car stickers had been popular, thanks to T Cowman for that idea.
On the field of play the NoSCA Select team had played the MCC at Gordonstoun in May and had only narrowly lost to Gordonians in the first round of the Cricket Scotland Trophy.  Congratulations to all winners from 2015 but especially to A Duncan for the NoSCA Achievement Award and I McDonald on behalf of MCA for winning the Last Man Standing Award from Cricket Scotland.

Causes for concern would be retaining younger players and the number of Disciplinary cases, an issue which takes up too much time.  
J Bishop commended the committee structure which gives every club a voice if they choose to use it.   It would be the responsibility of the committee to adapt the Playing Conditions for 2016 if the new Constitution is adopted.  If the resolutions are adopted then it will mean an increase in the number of games played for 2016.    Plans are in place for more junior cricket and inter-area junior cricket.  A Coach Education and Development Programme has been produced which offers something for everyone thanks to Awards for All funding.

Looking ahead there is an opportunity for a partnership with a cricket charity.  Work progresses on the new sports facility in Elgin and despite problems with funding it is hoped that a similar facility may still be built in Fort William.

With all of these good stories to publicise it was felt that a Media Officer would be invaluable to help run the website and to put stories out to the press.

J Bishop wished all clubs a successful 2016.

b) D Davidson interjected at this point to relate an item he had heard on a recent TMS broadcast where Johnston’s of Elgin had been mentioned.

	

	
	
	

	6.
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	a) G Chappell reported that the NoSCA finances were healthy.
b) Clubs are encouraged to apply to NoSCA for assistance with projects, in particular junior activities.

c) The annual dinner made a loss of less than £200 which was felt to be acceptable.

d) The accounts had been inspected with no issues raised.

e) It was stated that the outstanding amount from RAF Lossiemouth had now been cleared.

f) Subscriptions for 2016 will remain unchanged, £125 for full member clubs and £75 for affiliated clubs with one ticket for the annual dinner included in the price.

g) J Bishop thanked G Chappell for the work he had done as Treasurer
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Appointment of Office Bearers
	

	
	a) President – J Bishop
b) Vice President – vacant

c) Secretary – C Farr

d) Treasurer – G Chappell

e) Senior Match Secretary – C Blake

f) Reserve Match Secretary – M Fox

g) Junior Representative – N Cameron

h) Press Officer – vacant

J Bishop expressed disappointment that two positions were still vacant.  In particular he noted that Press/Media is very important to the game and NoSCA needs to use modern means of communication to attract and keep young people.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Club Resolutions
	

	
	Resolutions were voted on as follows:
a) Ross County CC – NoSCA Constitution – Passed unanimously

b) Elgin CC – Entry to Reserve League – Passed unanimously

c) Highland CC – Entry to Reserve League – Passed Unanimously

d) Huntly CC – Entry to Senior League – Passed by Majority
	

	
	
	

	9.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) C Blake asked that clubs contact him asap with dates when home grounds are not available.  He stressed that with extra fixtures there would be no free Saturdays.  Highland confirmed that they had no ground unavailability for 2016.
b) M Fox said that many cubs would have full weekends due to the increased number of Senior and Reserve fixtures and asked which games would take precedence?  J Bishop felt that was an issue which would be dealt with under Playing Conditions.

c) N Gerrard asked if starting/finishing dates would be fixed.  J Bishop felt this would be dealt with under Playing Conditions.

d) N Cameron told the meeting that he had added courses to the Education Programme produced, including Intro. To Cricket Coaching at Lochaber High School.

e) M Fox asked for it to be noted that Fochabers provided 2 balls for the Reserve Cup Final so they would need them to be replaced by NoSCA.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	Vote of Thanks
	

	
	G Chappell proposed a Vote of Thanks.
	

	
	
	

	11.
	Date of Executive Next Meeting
	

	
	The next AGM is scheduled for 5th February 2017.  The next Executive meeting will be on Tuesday 23rd February 2016, 7pm at Sainsbury’s in Nairn.
	


